
The Most Holy Mystery

 ST PATRICK'S CATHEDRAL 
1 Marist Place, Parramatta  NSW  2150 

WEEKLY PRAYER GROUPS 
Monday   6:30pm - Legion of Mary
Tuesday  9:30am - Christian Meditation 
Tuesday  7:30pm - RCIA (Sept - April)
Friday      1:00pm - Cenacle Prayers 

MONTHLY PRAYER GROUPS
 

First Friday Devotions: 7:00pm in Chapel
True Life in God: Last Friday @ 6:00pm in
the Cloister Cafe

(02) 8839 8400    Emergency: 0407 289 360    www.stpatscathedral.com.au 

15 June 2025 - The Most Holy Trinity (Year C) 

OTHER GROUPS 
Playgroup: Wednesdays 10:00am - 11:30am
Facebook: Parramatta St Pat’s Playgroup
 

Credo Youth Ministries 
Contact the office or find information on 
Facebook: credo.stpats 
Email: credo@stpatscathedral.com.au 

WEEKENDS 
6:00pm (Saturday) Vigil Mass 
7:30am Morning Prayer 
8:00am Mass 
9:30am Mass 
11:00am Solemn Mass with Cathedral Choir
6:00pm Mass 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 
6:10am Morning Prayer 
6:30am Mass 
11:15am Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
11:15am Reconciliation (till 12:15pm) 
Rosary after Angelus at 12:00 noon 
12:30pm Mass 

SATURDAY 
7:30am Morning Prayer 
8:00am Mass 
8:30am Reconciliation (till 9:00am) 
5:00pm Reconciliation (till 5:30pm) 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
8:00am Mass (No Adoration or Confessions) 

Mass Schedule

Scan and 
connect with us

Support us!
Scan to donate

Bishop of Parramatta: Most Rev Vincent Long Van Nguyen OFMConv, DD 

AS MOST OF YOU would be aware, Fr Tom,
Deacon David and I take turns to write the
reflection for the front of the bulletin each week. A
few weeks ago, there was a bit of a hiccup in the
system, with the result that it fell to me to write the
reflection this week for the Solemnity of the Most
Holy Trinity, a prospect I didn’t relish! 

Why? Because the Trinity is a truth, the fullness of
which is beyond human understanding, so writing
about it is hardly going to be an easy exercise.
Yet, the fact that the Trinity, the true nature of
God, is a mystery is, in a way attractive, because it
invites us to ponder who God is for us, a God who 

Wishing you a blessed week ahead,  Fr Robert

is not able to be defined, boxed up and mastered, to be used for our benefit like
a tool. Were the nature of God to be something we could understand, define and
categorise like a plant or an animal, we would not have faith, we would have
science. 

Speaking of which, in this scientific age when we can examine nature down to a
molecular level, there is a desire for certainty with almost everything we
encounter, and this can easily extend to a desire to understand God in the same
way. Whilst there is nothing wrong with this desire, (think of the scholastic
theology of St Thomas Aquinas which dominated theology and seminary
formation for hundreds of years), focusing only on this level of understanding of
the nature of God may blind us to fruitful alternatives. 

Though, as mere human beings, we cannot know God fully, we nonetheless get
glimpses of God here and now. These glimpses can give us encouragement
during our earthly pilgrimage, reminding us of God’s reality and loving care and
concern for us. These occasional “liftings of the veil” may come in the form of a
simple awareness of the closeness of God during a time of prayer or a walk in
the bush, or a more tangible situation such as spending time with someone we
love. Of course, the possibilities here are limitless, but will only become manifest
to us as much as we open ourselves to God’s presence and all God wants to do
with us. 

So, let us give thanks to God that God is indeed unknowable in fullness, giving
us the joyful task throughout our earthly pilgrimage of striving to know God more
fully, open to all the opportunities that are presented to us in this regard, helping
us to know that God is not simply something to be studied academically but to
be encountered each day, if only we are seeking God and are attuned to God’s
presence, often in the unexpected. 

It is good to understand this truth, for just when we think we have a more
concrete understanding of God, God disappears and pops up again somewhere
else looking remarkably unfamiliar. Thinking we can know the fullness of God is
as pointless as trying to catch the wind with our hands.
 

Yes, the true nature of God is as Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Our task as
Christians is to take that truth to others, not academically, but practically, as did
Christ himself. 



Receptionist: Donna Missio (Mon, Tue, Wed, Fri) 
8839 8400 or enquiry@stpatscathedral.com.au

Parish Secretary: Pat Preca (Mon, Tue, Thu, Fri)
8839 8412 or secretary@stpatscathedral.com.au
 

Cathedral Parish Manager: (Awaiting appointment) 
8839 8419 or manager@stpatscathedral.com.au 

Sacramental Coordinator: Parish Team 
8839 8400 or secretary@stpatscathedral.com.au
 

Director of Music: Bernard Kirkpatrick KSS 
8839 8400 or music@stpatscathedral.com.au 

Assistant Director of Music: Eric Grella 
8839 8400 or music@stpatscathedral.com.au

Assistant Organist: Patrick Newman
8839 8400 or music@stpatscathedral.com.au

Liturgy Coordinator: Jorel Mateo 
8839 8400 or liturgy@stpatscathedral.com.au

Youth Coordinator: Parish Team 
8839 8400 or credo@stpatscathedral.com.au
 

Gift Shop Manager: Contact Parish Office
8839 8400 or giftshop@stpatscathedral.com.au 

Hiring of Rooms
For hire of Cloister Function rooms, call the office on
8839 8400 or enquiry@stpatscathedral.com.au 

Sacraments
Baptisms are celebrated in the Cathedral on most 
Sundays after the 11:00am Solemn Mass, at around
12:45pm. Contact the parish office to book or fill out
the form on the website.
Weddings are by appointment only.
At least six months’ notice is necessary. 
Contact the Parish Secretary on 8839 8412.
 

First Eucharist and Confirmation 
Please contact the Parish Secretary.

 Office Hours:  9:00am - 4:00pm weekdays 

STAFF CONTACT DETAILS 
Dean and Administrator 
Very Rev Robert Riedling EV
8839 8420 - dean@stpatscathedral.com.au

Assistant Priest 
Rev Tom Green 
8839 8423 - assistantpriest@stpatscathedral.com.au

Deacon 
Rev Mr David Dowling 
8839 8415 - deacon@stpatscathedral.com.au

Priests in Residence 
Rev Fr Van Xua (Joseph) Nguyen
Rev Fr Chinonye Akamadu

 Material for Bulletin 
If you have something that you would like published in
the bulletin, please ensure that it is conveyed to our
Parish Secretary, Pat, by 12:00noon on Thursday.

Please note that material must relate to the parish and its
mission. Don’t forget that businesses can advertise on

the rear page of the bulletin too!

THE BULLETIN

Good news! We have had an excellent response to our Alpha program so
far.

There is still time to join. If you are interested, see one of our team
members at the Alpha table after Mass. They can answer any questions
you have and take your details. Otherwise, you can email us at:
alpha@stpatscathedral.com.au or click on this QR code:

Even if you cannot attend yourself, there are other ways to support
Alpha:
Prayer! Please pray every week for all our team and guests as they take
this wonderful journey.
Food! We will need to feed all these people beautiful food each week.
Please consider being part of the Alpha Food team.
Money! Things cost money. If God has provided for you, please consider
donating towards the Alpha costs.

ALPHA QR Code - Try Again!
We have heard that some people had difficulty using the QR Code last

week. Please try again – technical problem sorted. Alpha awaits…

Refugee Week: 15 - 21 June
Refugee Week is an event celebrated each year to raise awareness of
refugees, the issues they face, and the contributions refugees are making
to the Australian community.

This year, Refugee Week is held from Sunday 15 June to Saturday 21
June, inclusive of 20 June, which is World Refugee Day, globally
recognised by the United Nations. The theme of this year's Refugee Week
is "Finding Freedom: Diversity in Community".

World Refugee Day shines a light on the rights, needs and dreams of
refugees, helping to mobilise political will and resources so refugees can
not only survive but thrive. While it is important to protect and improve the
lives of refugees every single day, international days like World Refugee
Day help to focus global attention on the plight of those fleeing conflict or
persecution. Many activities held on World Refugee Day create
opportunities to support refugees.

Many of you will be aware that the parish is seeking
to support a refugee family in the coming months
via the CRISP process. Before we can receive a
family we need to start raising funds to show the
Australian Government that we can support that
family. Feel free to donate via the adjacent QR code.
More detailed information soon. Thank you!

mailto:alpha@stpatscathedral.com.au


PARISH NOTICES

The Parramatta Way of Safeguarding is to...
Act with justice, and state that we have a zero tolerance for any form of abuse or harm to children or any person;
Act with justice, and ensure that laws and obligations are upheld, and safety is paramount.

Our Commitment to Safeguarding
At St Patrick’s Cathedral Parramatta, we are dedicated to creating a safe and nurturing environment for all members of our
community, especially children and vulnerable adults, in line with the "Parramatta Way." 

Trivia Night - Save the Date!
The Cathedral Social Justice Group is organising a parish trivia
night to be held in the cathedral hall on Saturday 26 July, 7:00
for 7:30pm. Ticket sales and funds raised on the night will be
used for a current community refugee family sponsorship project
led by the Social Justice Group.

Seniors’ Ministry
We are planning to have our next Seniors’ Ministry Group
gathering early in August, with a focus on St Mary MacKillop. I am
hoping to have a Sister of St Joseph come to speak to us so that
we can learn more about our (at the moment) sole Aussie saint.
More details and a date coming soon! Fr Robert

First Holy Communion
We continue to pray for those children who will soon be receiving
their First Holy Communion. Just so that regular parishioners are
aware, the two 9:30am Masses on both 22 and 29 June, will be
the Masses in which these children will be celebrating their Frist
Holy Communion. This means that these Masses will have a
higher attendance than usual, but there will still be room for our
regulars! Fr Robert

Bible Study
The Credo Young Adults group gathers
fortnightly on a Monday evening with the
next meeting on Monday 16 June at
7:00pm. We are following Jeff Cavins
Bible Timeline. This is a wonderful
opportunity to engage in Bible discussions
and connect with like-minded individuals.

We meet fortnightly in the Cloister Cafe
from 7:00pm to 8:30pm.
If you're interested in joining us, feel free to simply show up.
For more information, please email Fr Tom at:
assistantpriest@stpatscathedral.com.au

Legion of Mary
Over the past couple of months our parish Legion of Mary group
has been in recess due to low numbers making it difficult for them
to function as an effective apostolate. This weekend we will have
a representative from the Legion to speak briefly at all Masses
about the operation of the Legion of Mary. There will also be a
display in the cloister to help promote the work of the Legion of 

Fr Chris del Rosario - Farewell!
Some of you would have seen Fr Chris wandering around the
precinct of late and may even have had the priviliege of him
celebrating one of the 12:30pm Masses. Fr Chris leaves this
Wednesday, 18 June, for postgraduate studies in Rome. I know
that, along with me, you will wish him well and pray for him as he
makes this next important step in his priestly journey.

Mary. 

It would be a shame for the Cathedral
parish to not have the Legion as a part
of its identity, so please pray and think
seriously about whether this group is
something that might be part of your
Catholic faith identity. Of course, any
questions you might have can be
answered next weekend.

Changes to clergy in residence
Along with Fr Chris moving out of the presbytery, some other
changes are taking place this week. Fr Galbert, who was here
with us for a few weeks, will be moving to Granville to take up
leadership of the Holy Cross Parish. Fr Joseph will be leaving us
too, after several years here, to move to the same parish as
Assistant Priest. Fr Chinonye, who has been assisting us here
whilst undertaking studies, will be moving out and we will be
welcoming Fr Philip Alesin to the parish as a new priest in
residence. As with the other clergy who have been in residence,
Fr Philip will assist with Masses when his schedule allows. Fr
Philip works for Catholic Schools Parramatta Diocese in the area
of policy development, so has another full-time role. I know you
will make him welcome to St Patrick’s Cathedral!  Fr Robert

Death of Maria Thi Nguyen - Bishop
Vincent’s mother
Please keep Bishop Vincent and his family in your prayers in the
coming days, and pray for the soul of his mother, Maria, who died
on Friday, 13 June, in Melbourne, at the age of 94. May she rest
in peace.

Parish Pastoral Council (PPC)
The PPC will be meeting this coming Monday, 16 June, and there
is plenty on the agenda. There will be a report on the activities of
the PPC in next weekend’s bulletin.
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DIOCESAN NOTICES

How to Download the App
1.Scan QR Code  to go to Google Play Store or Apple App Store on your mobile device.
2.Tap the "Install" button to download and install the app.
3.Once installed, open the app and finish setting up your profile.

 The App can also be downloaded via the Cathedral website:wwwstpatscathedral.com.au

Low Cost Counselling Services 
Catholic Care Western Sydney and the Blue Mountains provides
low cost and affordable counselling services for individuals
seeking support. Whether you're looking for general guidance or
assistance with specific challenges like grief, loss, or family
matters, Catholic Care is here to help. Call Catholic Care on 8843
2500 for a friendly chat today.  

Diocese of Parramatta Tribunal Office      
The Tribunal of the Catholic Church in the Diocese of Parramatta
is open Monday to Friday, 9:00am to 5:00pm, to offer advice and
assistance regarding marriage annulments and dissolution of
marriages. Interviews are preferably conducted in person with
Zoom and telephone interviews in special circumstances. Please
contact the Tribunal Office on (02) 8838 3480 or
email tribunal@parracatholic.org.      

Campion College introduces The
Compass Program 
Campion College is proud to introduce The Compass Program.
Through workshops, mentoring, and industry connections,
students will integrate their liberal arts education with practical
skills and career discernment, ensuring a confident transition
from tertiary study to career. Learn more at
https://www.campion.edu.au/why-campion/career-prospects/ 

Calix Society: 12 Step Recovery and
Catholic Spirituality
   

Are you or a loved one troubled by addiction or alcoholism? The
Calix Society is a way to recovery that incorporates 12 Step
recovery and Catholic Spirituality. Sydney Unit meets Monthly at
St Joseph, Enfield. Mass (5:30pm) and “About Calix” talk (6:30 -
7:30pm). We also meet weekly via zoom and have an annual
retreat. Contact: Tim 0401 600 422 or Kevin 0435 668 382 or
calixsydney@outlook.com. See: https://www.calixsociety.org/  

Diocesan Retreat Opportunities 
The diocese is hosting three retreat opportunities for adults of all
ages to engage more with this Jubilee Year of Hope. Take the time
to step away from your usual routine to experience a diocesan
retreat - a sacred space for prayer, reflection, renewal and
encounter with God. Registrations are now open. For more details
and to register, see the three options of retreats below: 

August 16: https://parracatholic.org/events/diocesan-retreat-16-
august/ 

November 15: https://parracatholic.org/events/diocesan-retreat-15-
november/ 

Tri-Diocesan Social Justice Evening
The Tri-Diocesan Social Justice Evening is an annual collaboration
between the Archdiocese of Sydney and the Dioceses of Parramatta
and Broken Bay. This year, Parramatta will be hosting on
Wednesday 25 June, 6:30pm – 9:00pm, St Monica’s Parish Hall,   8
Daking St, North Parramatta. Engaging speakers will discuss the
ACBC Social Justice Statement 2024-25 “Truth & Peace – A Gospel
Word in a Violent World”, while you can enjoy a delicious meal and
good company. Register via parracatholic.org/tri-diocesan

Diocese of Parramatta’s Adult 35 years+
Jubilee Pilgrimage
Join a life-changing 19-day pilgrimage from 07 to 25 September
2025, exploring sacred sites in Greece, Turkey, and Rome. Open to
adults aged 35 and over, this journey follows St. Paul’s path and the
early Church, culminating in the Jubilee Year of Hope in Rome.
Bookings close on 31 May, with a deposit of $800 required at the time
of booking. The final payment is due by 7 July 2025. Don’t miss this
incredible faith experience. For more information and to register, visit
parracatholic.org/jubilee2025/

Volunteers needed
NAIDOC Week Event – Whalan Reserve – 10 July 
On 10 July, the annual Mt Druitt NAIDOC Week Event will be co-
hosted by Holy Family Parish Emerton, Baabayn Aboriginal
Corporation, Catholic Care Western Sydney and the Blue
Mountains, and Blacktown City Council at Whalan Reserve.
We’re seeking volunteers from parishes and organisations in the
Diocese of Parramatta. If you are interested in supporting this
amazing celebration of Aboriginal culture, community and
resilience, please visit parracatholic.org/events/naidoc-week-
2025 for more details. 

Public Lecture: “Shaping a Culture of
Encounter in a Fragmented World” 
How can religious and interreligious leaders work with political and
cultural leaders in shaping a constructive culture of encounter?
Georgetown University professor and author Leo Lefebure will
explore this question on Thursday, 26 June at 6:00pm at the
Bishop Bede Heather Centre, 1-5 Marion Street, Blacktown.
Register: tinyurl.com/2efk584d

mailto:tribunal@parracatholic.org
mailto:tribunal@parracatholic.org
https://www.campion.edu.au/why-campion/career-prospects/
mailto:calixsydney@outlook.com
https://www.calixsociety.org/


WEDDINGS   

BAPTISMS 

We welcome into our Catholic Christian family the
following children who were recently baptised here... 

We also pray for the couples recently married here and
those preparing for their upcoming nuptials.

Willow Waugh, Sime Popic
 & Kensija Popic-O'Donnell

POPE LEO’S 

Prayer Intention
for June 

That the world might grow in
compassion 

“Let us pray that each one of us might find
consolation in a personal relationship with
Jesus, and from his Heart, learn to have

compassion on the world.” 

Sick: Pedro Romulo, Ryan I Limlingan, Sonia Villada,  Farrell O’Townsend, Amada & Amalia Flores, Jockey D’Mello,
Greg Dunn, Michael Lilley, Felicitas Appathurai, Fr Bob Bossini, Ray Love, Sharon Webb

Special Intentions: Liana, Liam & Eric, Shannen Mendoza, Xavier Holgado, Frederick Fisher, Teodulo Sarreal,
Melissa, Glenda, AJ & Casey, Ping Hsu, Raveen, Jamel Saba, Brenda Cutierrez, Apo Adriatico, Miguel Custodio, Mara,
Stephen, Nikola & Ankica Senjak, Chelsy Genewyn, John Lardizabal,  Genalyn Laquidres, Bosko, Tian, Mouzel Del
Mar, John Del Mar, Mili Lee & family, Naleen, Victor Rex, Veronica, Hanne Bitar, Nicole & Patrick Slatter, Paul Peters

Recently Deceased: Maria Thi Nguyen (Bishop Vincent’s mother),  Martina Galea, Elias Lattouf, Nahza Zhekek,
Queenie Hanna, Carmen Tran, Dennis J Carter, Allan Tumabini, Nahza Hekelk, Barry Ryan, Pasqualine Vorturi, Anne
Marie Barrett-Brown, Pope Francis

Deceased: Lilly Cruz, Maryelsy Pereira, Jamez, Jent & Benedict Pereira, Ulpiano Masangkay, Samantha Manor, Kevin
Caramay, Victoria Arrogante, Loc Bao Nguyen, YT Hsu & Deanna Hsu, Sr Sarita BS, Pasquale Altamore, Maria
Megale, Maria Tuat Vu, Aurora Manning, Edmund Encallado, Ulpiano Masangcay, Fr Leo Chang, Sr Mary Sullivan

Anniversaries: Charles Ramirez, Paul Fung, Maria Trvocle, Angie Basista, Paul Mahoney, Dioscora
Montesco,Maximina Manlangit, Florentina Siccion, Claude de Silva, Tom Cicluna, Waldemar Drankowski

Perpetuals: Carmen Train, Joan Brady, Rudy Rupac, Frank Agostino, Wendy A Smith, Louisa & Arthur Baxter, Paul
Mahoney, Nat Fedyk, Robert Dearie, Norm Hector, Bokeyar family, David family, Japour family, Paula Loto’aniu, Peter
& Annette Van Tilburg, Margaret Angela Roberts, Sally & Frank Martlew, Sherwood family, Pat & Jim Hartman, John
Ryan, Mark Fletcher, Royan & Andrews families, Don & Pat Andrews, Juliet & Peter Noronha, Vijaya Sawant, Dr
Joseph Malouf, Abel Moses, Jimmy, Anna & Frank Grainda, Jack & June Barrett, Ann O’Brien, Watson Lee, Ian & Pat
Sanders, Bill & Alice Kendall, Allan Kendall, Maria Patterson & Ellen Bancan, Hooper family, Giuseppina & Giovanni
Rechichi, Mary Coady, Mary & Jack White, Vincent & Rebecca Vella, Walter Townsend, Ferris Grugeon, McInherny,
White, McWilliam & McGuckin families, Mary Abela, Robert Andrews, Sylvester family, Rogan family, Adcock &
McMillan families, Love family, Gabrielle Baker, Paula Cowling, McDermott & Starr families, Repose of the Souls in
Purgatory and all deceased parishioners of St Patrick’s and St Monica’s

We pray for...

PRAYER INTENTIONS

From Pope Leo...

“X” post dated 
 12 June

“Jesus asked the Father that His own may be one (Jn 17:20-23). The
Lord knows well that only when we are united to Him and among
ourselves can we bear fruit and offer the world a credible witness.”

WEDDINGS   

BAPTISMS 

We welcome into our Catholic Christian family the
following child recently baptised here... 

We pray for the following couple recently married
here... 

Paris Jabbour & Siosifa Fatai

John Szarek



‘I travel slowly, one step at a time, towards
eternity, because I am carrying two big
suitcases. One of them contains my sins, and in
the other, which is much heavier, are the infinite
merits of Jesus. When I reach heaven I will
open the suicases and say to our eternal Father:
“Now you can judge.” I’m sure I won’t be sent
away! Then I’ll turn to St Peter and say: “Close
the door, because I’m staying.”’

 Saint of the Week 

Information: Universalis

 19 June - St Romuald (c.951 - 1027), Abbot

“Quote of the Week” Did You Know...? 

Romuald joined a Benedictine monastery but made himself unpopular
there by trying to get the lax monks to mend their ways and so, with the
permission of his abbot, became a wandering hermit. In a constant fight
against the degenerate monasteries of the day, he founded hermitages
and monasteries where a life of prayerful solitude could be truly lived. The
monastery at Camaldoli, which he founded and where he remained as
abbot for a number of years, became the first house of an order of hermits
which still exists. But Romuald took to his wanderings once more, and
died in a monastery he himself had founded at Val di Castro – as he
wished, alone in his cell.

...that many heresies within the Church
revolve around the nature of God as a
trinity?

St Josephine Bakhita
 (1869 - 1947)

Sudanese nun and former
slave

In the early centuries of the Christian faith, the
Church was struggling to establish its doctrine on
the nature of God. Many understandings were
proposed but rejected by the Church, though some
still held to these false beliefs. For example, some
held the view that the Son was not equal to the 
Father, that he was of a
different “substance” to the
Father. Known as Arianism,
this heresy was one of the
most widely held false
beliefs in Church history,
and still persists in some
churches not in communion
with Rome.



0403 083 692

soulhealingcounselling.com.au

hello@soulhealingcounselling.com.au

24 Hour Service to all suburbs 

• Home cleaning

• Strata cleaning

• Commercial cleaning 

• Grounds keeping 

Cleaning to suit your needs 

KCM Brothers’ Property Maintenance 

Australian Owned 

 6 Pitt Street Parramatta 2150 

Tel: 9687 1072 Fax: 9687 1074 

Email: wnbull@wnbull.com 

Member, Australian Funeral Directors

 NEED a CLEANER? 

 

Servicing Parramatta & surrounding areas 

Call Mick on 0405 309 826 
www.kcmbrothers.com

S O U L  H E A L I N G
C O U N S E L L I N G  S E R V I C E S

(M.Couns)Paula El-Husseini
CLINICAL COUNSELLOR 
REGISTERED NDIS PROVIDER

Professional shoe & Bag Repairs
Watch battery replacement

Car key programming/cutting and key cutting
Computer Engraving
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